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DATES FOR THE DIARY
Alternate Weds Recycling - 2nd, 16th, 30th May * Note change to day
Alternate Tues Mobile Library (Tel: 0300 1234111) - 1st, 15th and 29th May

Glebe Place 11.05am-11.20am & Cadgwith Car Park 11.35-11.55am
2nd Monday 7.30pm Parish Council meeting, Methodist Chapel, 14th May
3rd Saturday 9am - 1pm  Farmers Market at Mullion School, 19th May
Mon & Thurs 7.00pm  Short Mat Bowling in the Village Hall
Every Weds Rainbows, Brownies & Guides. Contact Joy Prince 01326 290280
Every Thurs 9.30am-11.30am Market and refreshments in the Village Hall
 6 pm Yoga with Tanya in the School Hall 01326 290931
Every Fri 6.30pm Zumba in the Village Hall  - NEW
7 May May Day Bank Holiday
8 May Flora Day
 7.30pm Bingo in Village Hall
10 May “Front of House” in Village Hall. Musical evening - NEW
19 May Olympic Torch passes through Helston
21 May 7pm Women in Wellies - Felting Workshop
22 May 7.30pm Quiz night in the Village Hall
23 May 8pm Cadgwith Book Club meeting. Cadgwith Cove Inn
ADVANCE DATES
2 - 4 June May Festival on the Rec (see Recreation Ground News)
4-8 June Half term (Grade Ruan and Mullion)
5 June Diamond Jubilee Bank Holiday. Street party 3-5pm in Ruan Minor
24 June Mullion School Midsummer Medley:stalls,BBQ,entertainment
27 June 8pm Cadgwith Book Club meeting. Cadgwith Cove Inn
7 July Night Before the Rally
8 July Vintage Rally
9, 10, 11, 12 July Mullion School production of “Honk”
20 July End of Summer term (Grade Ruan)
21 July Noon till late. Folk Day at the Cadgwith Cove Inn
24 July Last day of  term (Mullion)
25 July Beach BBQ (Xmas Lights)
27 July - 12 August London Olympics
29 July Fun cricket match at the Recreation Ground (change of date)
1 August Beach BBQ (Recreation Ground)
5 August Fun cricket match at the Recreation Ground
8 August Beach BBQ (Gig Club)
11 August Buller Day
12 August Cadgwith Cove Fishing Festival
15 August Beach BBQ (Xmas Lights)
17 August Buller Cup (at Newquay)
19 August Sharky’s Cup
22 August Beach BBQ (Recreation Ground)
29 August Beach BBQ (Gig Club)
29 Aug- 9 Sept Paralympic Games
1 Sept Late Summer Fete at the Village Hall
4 Sept Start of Autumn term (Mullion - to be confirmed)
29 Sept Harvest Supper.
17 November Hospice Fayre in the Village Hall.

cont….
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MAGAZINE DISTRIBUTORS
Cadgwith Rose Bowcher
Cadgwith South  Andrea Betty
Chapel Terrace  Val Jane
Glebe Place  Johno
Grade  Paul Penrose
Kuggar  Ron Wilson
Ledra Close  Helen Kemp
Long Moor  The Green Boys
Mundy’s Field  Babs Hughes
Penhale  Rita Hallam
Poltesco  Jeff Lee
Prazegooth  Sally Sugrue
Ruan Major  Paul Penrose
St Ruan   Margaret Coates
Treal   Suzy Bosustow
Trelugga/Tresaddern  Avril Evens
Village centre  Ginny Sealey
Postal/advertisers etc   John Fallows
All houses in the parish, (holiday lets and
those permanently occupied), should receive
a free copy of the Gazette.  If you are not
receiving yours, please either speak to the
person that delivers to your area, or contact
Sally Sugrue on 290373.

C O N T R I B U T I O N S
Please send contributions to the Editor’s
email address shown below or submit them
via the Gazette Facebook page. Paper contri-
butions can be put  in the letterbox at New
Thatch or in the Mag Bag behind the door at
Spar. The deadline is the 18th of the month
prior to publication, but may occasionally
be earlier (check the Noticeboard section).
Please ensure your piece does not exceed
1500 words, or approximately three pages of
A4. Articles may need to be split over more
than one issue, and might be edited.
If you have a photograph, painting or drawing
that could be used on the front cover, please
send it to the Editor.
Views and opinions expressed in
submitted articles and letters are not
necessarily those of the Editorial Team
and Committee.  The Editor reserves the
right to alter submissions for length
and/or diplomacy!

A D V E R T I S I N G
Advertising in the Gazette is a great way of reaching everyone in the parish, and further
afield.  Approximately 550 copies are distributed every month and the rates are reasonable!
The Gazette is a not-for-profit publication - the advertising income is used purely to cover
the printing costs.  A ¼ page is £5 a ½ page £8 and a full page £15 per month, with 10
issues per year.  There is a 10% discount if you pay annually in advance.

For more information, please contact Moira Hurst or John Fallows

G A Z E T T E    C O N T A C T S
Editor:  Moira Hurst 01326 290257  graderuan.gazette@btinternet.com
   New Thatch, Ruan Minor, Helston. TR12 7JN
Treasurer: John Fallows 01326 290158 j.fallows445@btinternet.com
 Bay View, Prazegooth Lane, Cadgwith TR12 7LA
Printing: Westcountry Printers 01326 241341
Advertising: Moira Hurst 01326 290257
Distribution:   Sally Sugrue 01326 290373
Subscriptions: Free to parishioners and £15 per annum for non-parishioners

Cheques made payable to Grade-Ruan Gazette and sent direct to the Treasurer
The Gazette is a not-for-profit publication and is created and distributed by volunteers.

The Gazette is available online at: www.cadgwith.com and
www.any-village.com/UK/England/Cornwall/ Ruan-Minor/ parishmagazines.aspx

See us on Facebook : www.facebook.com/GradeRuanGazette
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Noticeboard
Happy Birthday in May to: Will Bowman. Charlie Day-Smith, Paul P, Reuben B,
Jenna G, Peggy Hobbs, George Mitchell, Paul Strike, Paul McMinn, Tamsyn B, Liane
Carter, Sarah Drummond, William T, Tony Bennett, Jessica T, Emily C, Mary Cook,
Jessica B, Dave Trivett, Suzy Bosustow, Fern S-G, Kay Thomas, Jake R, Roger Legge,
Judith Green, Jack G, Ewan T, Alison Goldsack, Barrie Cook, Matthew P, Jack W,
Steve Holyer, Tara Eustis, David Critchfield, Ginny Sealey, Debbie Collins, Bill
Scolding. Also to Gill Preston, now living in Hampshire, who was 80 on 30th April.

C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s  t o
Harry Deacon, who got a credit on “The Fishermen’s Apprentice” for doing the crew
catering. He had to ensure that there was enough food in the freezer each Sunday to
keep between four and nine people fed for the week. The crew had nothing but praise
for the quality and variety of meals Harry prepared for them.

Megan McMinn, who was selected from over 8,000 entrants to model this season’s
hairstyles in a six-page feature in the May edition of Company magazine, which has a
circulation of over 200,000. Megan is studying English Literature and Creative Writing
at Bath Spa University.

2011 Trophy winners at the Helston & District Sea Angling Club: Chris Newton (Club
Champion, plus other trophies too numerous to mention), Jeff Lee (3rd overall),
Jamma Phillips (Junior Champion). Well done everyone.

Welcome to Mike and Nettie Allen from Bristol who have moved to Trenoweth in Ruan
Minor, to Ann Birtwistle who has moved to Kelyn Mor and to the Hunt family who
have moved to Ruan Major.

One of the cups presented at the Autumn Show needs to be replaced. If you would
like to sponsor it, please email Donna Williams at annod18@hotmail.com.

Cornwall Council has distributed leaflets explaining the new recycling arrangements,
the main changes being:
- Recycling is now on alternate Wednesdays and
- Garden waste will be collected via a subscription service (the old green bags will still

be collected, but they will no longer be available to buy).

Front Cover, The new lifeboat “Rose” on the slip at the new station at Kilkobben,
which will be  opened officially on 5 May. See full story on page 21. [Photo: John
Harris]

DATES FOR THE DIARY, CONT.
December: 1  - Christmas Lights Switch-on; 2 - Carolaire; 4 - Christmas Bingo; 5 -
Village Hall Christmas Party; 11 - Christmas Quiz; 13 - Christmas Market; 16 - Christmas
Community Evening

cont….
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Phoenix
TRADING

A unique range
of high quality greeting cards,

gift wrap & fun stationery
for every occasion

Available at the Thursday Market
in Ruan Minor

or direct from Ginny
01326 290593

* Gift vouchers available *
* Mail order service - free p&p *

www.phoenix-trading.eu/web/ginnysealey

Grade-Ruan School
Thursday evenings at 6.00 p.m.

Mullion School
Tuesday evenings 6.00 and 7.30 p.m.

Mullion W.I. Hall
Thursday 10.00 a.m. (very gentle class)

Lizard Reading Room
Monday 10.00 a.m.

Lizard Football Club
Monday 1.30 p.m.

Also available:
One to one or small group private lessons

For more details,
please contact me on

01326 290931

Pendle Funeral Services
For a caring and dignified personal service

Prepayment Funeral Plans accepted

Tony and Dee Richards

FUNERAL HOME
The Firs, St Johns

Helston TR13 8HN
Tel: 01326 573080
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Pre-empting the official Olympic torch which
will be passing through Helston on 19th May,
Grade Ruan school had its own torch relay
on 20th April. The torch, which had come all
the way from the north Cornish coast, was
handed over by Manaccan school. The
Grade Ruan children, suitably attired in
togas, carried the torch to Cadgwith beach.
Nigel Legge then took two lucky children -
and the torch - by boat to the Lifeboat station
at Kilcobben. They were met there by chil-
dren from Landewednack school, and
handed over the torch to them.

I’d like to request your input to the Recreation Ground pavilion project. Peter
Freeman and I have been working on securing funding for the planned new pavilion,
and in April submitted grant applications to Sport England, SITA and the Lottery.
Funding in each case is highly dependent on being able to demonstrate that this is what
the community wants. I’ve set up a Facebook page:
(www.facebook.com/GradeRuanRecreationGround). Please have a look at it (you
don’t need to have a Facebook account yourself, just use your normal browser), and
leave your comments. Potential funders may well view this as evidence of community

COMPUTER / LAPTOP PROBLEMS?
I can restore your Computer or Laptop

to full working order for a fantastic price.

NO FIX NO FEE
Professional repairs

Call today for a FREE, no obligation quotation.

CALL TeeCeeTech TODAY
07730283433

cont….
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HAWK STOVES
ECO BRIQUETTES

for
OPEN FIRES, WOOD BURNING &

MULTI-FUEL STOVES
● Clean & compact

  ● Efficient & convenient
  ● HIGH HEAT OUTPUT

The best alternative to logs

ALAN HUMBY     01326 241590

HAWK STOVES
Suppliers of traditional & contemporary multi-fuel stoves

Full design and installation service
Aftercare & annual servicing of multi-fuel stoves, including chimney/flue

sweeping
Service and repair oil-fired appliances

Cowls & bird guards fitted
Sweeping of open fire chimneys carried out

HETAS & OFTEC registered

ALAN HUMBY 01326 241590
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Fresh local fish delivered daily
Opening Hours

Monday - Saturday
4.30pm - 8.00pm

Tel: 01326 290763

Licensed - Open as above
1 Kynance Terrace, The Lizard TR12 7NH

involvement at this critical point in the application process. You can also show your
support by turning out to help with the main fund raising event of the year: for details,
see Recreation Ground news.
Well, that’s it from me for this month. Moira Hurst

Village in Bloom. Can you imagine a walk along the street to nice sunny planted
flowers? Do you think our village could be brightened up? It would be a nice legacy from
the Jubilee celebrations. If anyone would like to lend their support, share ideas or join
me in making this happen, then please contact me, either in the Thursday Market, or
tel: 290808 or email MERAlford@aol.com. Mary Alford

I’d like to make residents in the village, particularly the elderly, aware that there have
been reports of unscrupulous, rogue workmen in a neighbouring village. These
workmen are offering to clean fascia boards and paint properties, also possibly repair
driveways. The original estimates that are given are always very reasonable; however,
once trust has been gained the workmen with carry on with work that is not required
and the bill escalates. These reports are being taken seriously and are under investiga-
tion. If anyone has had any such problems please can they report it immediately to the
Police. This is reportable under  Operation Litoties.
You will also be pleased to hear that PC Dave Vaughan is back working alongside me
on the Lizard Peninsular as Neighbourhood Beat Manager. Julia Berry, PCSO
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Grade Ruan Spring Show 2012 - Results
1 Jonny Trewin Cup Most points in Daffodils Doug Stevens

1a Mabel Basher Cup Most points in Daffodils by a Grade Ruan Resident
David Endean

1b Harry London Cup Best Exhibit in Daffodils Doug Stevens

2 Britton Cup Most points in cut flowers and foliage
David Endean & Rex Bray

3 Committee Cup Most points in pot plants David Endean

4 Ruan Minor Village Hall Cup
   Most points in Floral art Julia Nunn

5 Falconer Cup Best exhibit class 37 Easter themed Rosemary Bray

6 Hagenbach cup Best miniature floral Art Exhibit Margaret Evans

Medallion  Most points child under 5 Thalia Hardy & Billy Bodkin

7 Committee Cup and Medallion
  Most points 6 to 8 year old Chloe Hardy

8 Committee Cup and Medallion
  Most points 9 to 11 years old Evie Bosustow

9 Committee Cup Most Points 12 to 16 year olds Lauren Birchmore

12 Committee Cup Most points in Art, photography and craft
Margaret Evans

13 Committee Cup Most points in cookery Sarah White

13a Gladys Johnstone Cup Most points in cookery by Grade Ruan Resident
Sarah White

13b June Curtin Cup Most points in spring Produce Doug Stevens

14 The Newcomer Cup Most points for entering the show for the first time
Margaret Evans

16 Iris Mitchell Cup Most points in the show Margaret Evans

Rainbows, Brownies, Guides & Rangers
COME AND JOIN US! Wednesdays in term-time in

 The Church Hall, Lizard
RAINBOWS 5-7 yrs 4.30pm - 5.30pm 01326 290681
BROWNIES 7-10 yrs 5.45pm - 7.15pm 01326 290280
GUIDES 10-14 yrs 7.30pm - 9.00pm 01326 290280
RANGERS 14 yrs upwards Contact Joy Prince 01326 290280
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Cornwall Council Registration Service
Cornwall Council’s Registration department has introduced a new service in an effort
to make things easier for customers who have recently been bereaved. From now on,
if you register a death with the Council, they will be able to inform government
departments and other council services on your behalf so you will only need to ‘Tell
them Once’ and they will do the rest.

For example, they can let the appropriate services know if your loved one had been in
receipt of benefits; a council tax payer; had a blue badge; been living in council
housing; receiving adult care or children’s services, on the electoral roll or if they had
a library membership. They will also be able to let government departments know if
they had a passport or driving licence.

To register a death and book a Tell Us Once appointment, you should contact the
Council on 0300 1234 181. Appointments are offered from all their Registration Offices.

Grade Ruan Spring flower Show 2012 Report
March the 17th saw our annual spring flower show at the Village Hall, and we

had another good one. We had a few more entries and a few more people entered this
year. Some of you may not have thought this as there were some large gaps on the
benches, but this year we had a rise in the art entries and so we took in another room
using the upstairs committee room. I am sorry if any of you missed seeing these entries.

Honours were shared around this year mainly within the parish although a
former parishioner in the form of Doug Stevens supported our show once again and
won three trophies for his daffodils and spring produce. Rex and Rosemary Bray also
came over from Mullion and won trophies in the cut flower and floral Art respectively.

Sarah White showed her prowess amongst stiff opposition in the cookery
classes with sticky Hot cross buns and Easter biscuits. It was all very tempting whilst
I was stewarding the section and waiting for lunch. Julia Nunn took the honours in the
floral art with colourful Easter baskets and a conversation provoking Ikebana entry, to
mention only a few of her exhibits.

Congratulations must go to Thalia Hardy, Billy Bodkin, Chloe Hardy, Evie
Bosustow and Lauren Birchmore whose hard work and colourful displays earned them
most points in their age groups. Well Done.

The biggest well done must go to first time entrant Margret Evans who picked
up points throughout the show and in doing so gained most points overall. Margret is
not new to the area or even new to showing but she is normally on holiday at the time
of the spring show. We were pleased that her plans changed this year.

Many thanks go to all of you that entered and made the show. Thanks to all
of you that came to view and support the show and thanks to all those businesses and
individuals that donated raffle prizes - there was quite a selection. The committee
looks forward to you all coming and entering once again next year; we are always
looking to improve and come up with new ideas. If you have any constructive ideas for
new classes, please contact a committee member and we will look into incorporating
them. David Endean
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LIZARD BUSINESS SUPPORT

Working hard to beat the recession -
not enough hours in the day to deal with

the paperwork?

We can help in the following ways:
Ø Deal with your administration
Ø Prepare, issue and track invoices
Ø Log expenses
Ø Advise on, and produce, risk assessments and method

statements
Ø Copy typing
Ø Data entry

We offer a professional approach to administering your
business without costly overheads.  The service we
provide can be either on a regular or ad hoc basis,
depending on your needs.

Let us take up the strain and free you to be as productive
and competitive as possible.

For more information, contact

   Bev Huxstep
   07875 419430
   Email: bevhuxstep@hotmail.co.uk
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JAMES SPENCER MOBILE MECHANIC
Is now trading as

NEW WORKSHOP IN WILLIS VEAN INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, MULLION

◙ SERVICING TO ALL PETROL & DIESEL VEHICLES

  ◙ AIR-CONDITIONING SERVICING & REPAIRS

  ◙ ECU & ABS FAULT CODE READING

  ◙ GENERAL VEHICLE REPAIRS

  ◙ MOT REPAIRS

◙ EXHAUSTS

01326 240620 or 07977 596366

W h o  R e m e m b e r s ?
Gill Preston has written to say that Rose Boucher’s article in last month’s Gazette about
the Cadgwith Post Office reminded her of going to the PO as a child in the 1940’s to
exchange sweet coupons. Arthur Drew was postmaster and he invariably popped one
or two ‘extras’ into the funnel shaped paper sweetie bags. Gill was fascinated by his
glass eye but cannot now remember how she knew - he surely didn’t take it out to show
her! Arthur’s son, John, became the local postman, toiling up and down the hills on a red
bike …. those were the days of  two, if not three, deliveries a day. Does anyone have
any information about the post office in Ruan Minor, or when the Cadgwith PO relocated
to somewhere near St. Mary’s Church?

Make a Will Week : 21st - 25th May
The Cornwall Hospice Care Make A Will Week will run again this year. More than 15
solicitors offices, from all over Cornwall, are offering their time, free of charge, to write
standard Wills – or update existing Wills. Instead of being paid the usual fee, the partici-
pating solicitors are asking for a donation to be made to Cornwall Hospice Care, the
Cornish charity which provides specialist clinical care and support to adults with life-limiting
illnesses through its two hospices; St Julia’s Hospice in Hayle and Mount Edgcumbe
Hospice in St Austell. For Wills made during Make A Will Week, suggested donations are
£75 for a single Will, £110 for a pair of husband and wife ‘mirror’ Wills and £40 for a Codicil
to update an existing Will.  For a full list of participating solicitors call 01726 66868
or visit the website www.cornwallhospicecare.co.uk.
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Leather cleaning and
protection

from £12 per seat

Please visit
www.leatherdetail.co.uk

Mobile: 07771273355

Founded for the sole purpose of
taking automotive care to the

next level

Mobile Valeting • Vehicle
Detailing • Paint Correction •
Paint Enhancement • Paint

Protection

www.northvaleting.co.uk

Mobile: 07771 273355

Office: 01326 241892
northvaleting@yahoo.co.uk
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Grade-Ruan Under 5s Mullion SchoolGrade-Ruan C of E School

School Spot

Under 5s. The afternoon sessions have
proved very popular and we have had up to
ten children attending. It's very satisfying
to be able to provided this service and for
that we are indebted to the Village Hall
Committee for their support.
Last term was busy celebrating various
events including St Piran's Day, when the
children made pasties, Cornish flags and
chough hats. We learned how to say hello
in Cornish and a little bit of counting. We
also enjoyed watching a video in Cornish.
This term is full of possibilities to explore
the Diamond Jubilee and the Olympics as
well as watching our potatoes grow - lots
of exciting activities to enable the chil-
dren to learn about history, culture, sport
and the world around them.
Session times are now:
Monday and Tuesday:
08.45am - 12.15pm Lunch 12.15-12.45pm
afternoon: 12.45-3.00pm
Wednesday and Friday:
08.45am -12.15pm lunch 12.15-12.45pm

The group incorporates Parent and
Toddlers and babies as well. Please drop in
and see us whenever we are open. Children
may be left from the age of 2; funding is
available from the term after the third
birthday.

Grade Ruan School. The Spring Term
ended with a lovely afternoon at Poltesco
with a fundraising duck race - thank you to

everyone that bought ducks as we raised a
fantastic £212.50. Congratulations to the
prize winners - Julie Swann, Theo, Max and
Jenna. Everyone enjoyed the delicious
pasties - thank you to Sharon and Christine
Legge for making them and to Victoria
from Long Loft, Ali Russell and Sharon
Rowe for cooking them.

The Easter holidays were a lovely break
and the Summer Term promises to be
action packed. The upcoming Olympics will
be the focus of a lot of activities and
other things on the school calendar include
school camp, visits, swimming and after
school activities which have restarted.

Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 from Grade-Ruan and
Manaccan got together here at Grade-
Ruan for a fun-filled music-making day. Phil
and Christine from Cornwall Music Service
led the children in using instruments,
voices and their bodies to create sounds,
finishing the day with a concert for
parents.

Thank you to School Governor Mr Martin
for revarnishing the school noticeboard in
the playground. Finally, the school is very
pleased to welcome Carrera to Starfish
class.

Mullion. The school was delighted to
receive a letter of congratulations from
Sir Michael Wilshaw, the Chief Inspector
of OFSTED who said,

cont….
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During first week back after the Easter Holidays the Year 10s took part in a 4 day
workshop organised by Cornwall Learning: Education Business Partnership. This involves
110 pupils divided up in to teams for two days with each team briefed to come up with
an idea for a restaurant, allocate each other positions, eg Finance, Marketing etc and
work together to come up with a business plan, trade stand and presentation for
potential investors. The second two days sees the teams further divide into pairs and
come up with a fundraising idea for a charity of their choice. They then do a presenta-
tion in front of an audience and a panel of judges. Mr Sandford and the head of the
Business Partnership team both agreed that the pupils had worked exceptionally well
and that the standard this year was particularly high - well done to all those involved.

School spot,cont.

COVE SERVICES

Plumbing and Heating Engineers
Oil, Gas, L.P.G. and Solid Fuel

Boiler Service and Repair
Gas Safety Certificates

Under floor Heating
Approved Heat Pump Installers
Gas Safe and Oftec Registered
01326 290254 or 07793586256
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WHAT’S GOING ON AT THE VILLAGE HALL?
THE THURSDAY MARKET
The market is held every Thursday morning from 9.15am to 11.45am or later in the
summer. Come along, browse our stalls for some superb purchases, enjoy a cup of tea or
coffee, some toast, teacakes, or try our speciality ‘The Village Hall Bacon Sarnie’.   If you
prefer, simply stay for a chat and catch up with the local news.

Regular stalls include:

 Art & Craftwork RNLI & Charity Stalls Jewellery & Accessories

 Household Goods Cakes, Pastries, Foodstuffs Jams & Preserves

 Cards & Stationery Pets & Birds Care Bric-a-Brac & Book Stalls

 Weekly Raffle Flowers & Plants Fruit & Veg., Eggs & Specials

To book a stall or get further information telephone David or Janet  on 290536  or  just
call in on a Thursday morning to see what’s going on.

SHORT MAT BOWLS
Monday and Thursday evenings at 7.00pm

It doesn’t matter whether you’re a beginner or seasoned campaigner, come along and
have a go.  It’s only £1 per session and you get tea, coffee and biscuits thrown in. Spare
bowls are available.

For more information call David on 290536
QUIZ NIGHT
Quizzes are held on the 4th Tuesday of every month and its fun for all the family.  It’s £1
per person including tea, coffee and biscuits and you can BYO if you prefer. The contests
begin at 7.30pm.  Any changes to dates will be notified on the Village noticeboards.

BINGO NIGHT
Bingo sessions are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every month and it’s eyes down at 7.30pm.

SPECIAL EVENTS
Check on the Hall and Village noticeboards for details of the special events we hold
throughout the year.

ARRANGING AN EVENT?
Are you looking for somewhere to hold a party, a meeting, fairs, sales or bazaars?  We
have ideal facilities.

We also have table and chair hire facilities available.  For more information on hire
arrangements call David or Janet on 290536.

We are wheelchair friendly.

Reg. Charity No. 225626
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Reg. Charity No. 225626

Hello Everyone.

Well that’s Easter finished with and now its
next stop Summer!

Our ‘Spring Cleaning’ and maintenance
work has been going ahead at full speed and
a lot of repairs and improvements have been
completed already. Parts of the Hall floor
have been replaced after some of the floor-
boards were looking a little worse for wear
and, with health and safety in mind, we have
replaced the rear stair carpet leading to the
upper room. The outside painting has now
been completed and repairs carried out to
both front and rear gates. Quite a few other
smaller jobs have been carried out and it
really does seem never ending.

As part of our attempts to ease the problem
of surface water flooding from the road to the
front of the Hall we took advice and, as a
consequence, we have extended the Aco
drainage system in an attempt to divert rain
water away from the main front door. In
order to help the drainage system cope
better, the remainder of the moss on the roof
will be cleaned off. The weather (and the
birds!) cause the moss to fall off the roof,
block the drains and slow down the flow of
escaping water. We will keep a careful watch
on the situation and time will tell if this action
makes any significant difference to our prob-
lems.

We continue to examine ways in which we
might ease our storage problems and we
just might have found at least a partial solu-
tion.  As ever, cash to pay the bill is a major
constraint and we are looking into this in
detail.

On 10th May, the Hall will host a ‘musical
extravaganza’ to be produced and
performed by students from Truro College
as part of their final year studies. They are
required to organise every aspect of the

production from booking the venue to
performing on the evening. The first such
event was held in the Hall last year and,
once again, the event will be called ‘Front of
House’. Those who came last year will recall
an excellent performance from some very
talented young musicians and I am sure that
a splendid evening’s entertainment will be
enjoyed by all who come to this year’s event.
The programme is scheduled to commence
at 7.30pm and a nominal entry fee will be
charged. Refreshments will be available.

The Junior Snooker Course run by Paul
Williams was a great success with twelve or
more young persons taking part. We hope
that this will encourage as many of them as
possible to use the Hall’s facilities regularly
in the future and to help this along it is
planned to run a knock-out competition for
them with a trophy for the winner and runner
up. If this takes off it could become an
annual event.

Another significant success is the weekly
Zumba Class run by Maria Hocking. The
classes have been going for a number of
weeks now and continue to be well
supported. It’s 6.30pm on Friday evenings
for anyone who would like to join in and
Maria has promised to be gentle with any
new starters!

We have received a number of responses
following our request for possible coach trip
venues.  The two favourites so far are a visit
to gardens and a shopping trip later in the
year along the lines of our last Plymouth trip.
Anyone got any different/better ideas??
May dates to remember:
8th Bingo (7.30pm), 10th ‘Front of House’
(7.30pm), 22nd Quiz Night (7.30pm).
I think that’s all for now so have a good May
and see you again in June.
Janet Gascoigne

NEWS FROM THE VILLAGE HALL
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"The Fishermen's Apprentice - Monty Halls"

Cornish Pasties, Drinks, Sweets
Leisurewear, Beach Toys & Souvenirs

Jewellery, Fudge, Biscuits
Cornish Sea Salt, Halzephron, etc.

Open 7 days a week

Tel :  01326 290365
Facebook -  The Watch House

Email :  shop@thewatchhouse .co .uk

Carpentry - Stud wall, architrave and skirting, doors hung, shelving.

Bespoke Joinery - Windows, Doors, Cabinets.

Painting and Decorating and Wallpapering.

Tiling floor and wall.

General Interior and Exterior Maintenance.

Electrical Domestic installation and Test.

Appliance Testing (PAT)
Phone: 01326 290575

Mob: 07971 007 028
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The RNLI is the charity that saves lives at sea

Opening of the new lifeboat station and
dedication of the new lifeboat Rose
Over the past two years The Lizard lifeboat station has been going through a station
rebuild and taken delivery of a new Tamar class all-weather lifeboat. Saturday 5 May
will see the culmination of the build project when the lifeboat station team will celebrate the
opening of the new station and dedication of their new lifeboat Rose. Admiral The Lord
Boyce, chairman of the RNLI will officially open the station while Lady Mary Holborow, the
recently retired Lord Lieutenant of Cornwall will name the new lifeboat. Lady Mary was
Patron of the Lizard Tamar Lifeboat Appeal
throughout the three years the appeal ran. Remark-
ably the target of £300,000 to raise locally was
achieved in just two years due to the help of the local
lifeboat fundraising branches at The Lizard,
Coverack, Porthleven and Helston, and because of
the amazing response from many local and national
businesses and individuals, too numerous to
mention. The rest of the cost of the lifeboat was met
by donations from Trusts, major donors and lega-
cies. There was also a donation of over £1.3 million from an anonymous donor for the
naming rights.

During the time the appeal ran, the lifeboat station was demolished and a new larger station
now replaces it on the same site at Kilcobben Cove. BAM Nuttall were employed and set
about the challenging task of extending the
concrete base on which the original station was built
in 1961. They then built a ‘state of the art’ station
suitable to take The Lizard RNLI into the 21st century.

The Lizard lifeboat chairman Mike Lord says;
‘We are all looking forward to the boathouse
opening and the dedication of our new lifeboat. It is
something we have all been waiting for, for a long
time. It’s amazing to look back at what has been
achieved here over the last two years. From the
station being demolished in May 2010 and the
lifeboat having to be moved around from moorings off Cadgwith and Polpeor or in extreme
weather taken to Falmouth to the shelter of the harbour. Having our Coxswain Phil Burgess
retire in October 2010 and new Coxswain Andrew Putt arrive, the Tyne class all-weather
lifeboat David Robinson being replaced by the Tamar lifeboat in July 2011 and now our new
station being completed. This building is phenomenal, so much bigger and better than the
old, with fantastic facilities which can be used by so many’.

When the old station was demolished in May 2010, local photographer Geoff Squibb
decided to take a few images of the rebuild for posterity, but after visiting the building site
in all winds and weather and having taken over 6500 images, he has now produced a book
documenting this amazing project. Geoff will be signing copies of  his book ‘Kilcobben’s
Rose’ at Coast Coffee Bar and Bistro in Lizard Village from 10am to 2pm daily until Friday
4 May.

Photo: Geoff Squibb

Photo: Bernice Putt
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Chartered Financial Planners

We can provide advice on:

Inheritance Tax planning
Savings & Investments
Retirement planning

Long term care planning
Life and critical illness protection

Diane Knight APFS
Bridget O’Byrne BA (Hons)

Robert Nicholls MA

Please telephone 01872 276699
enquiries@knightobyrne.co.uk

For further details, please visit www.knightobyrne.co.uk

Authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority
Please note tax advice is not regulated by the FSA
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Tuesday 5th June, 3.00 p.m. - 5.00 p.m.
Outside the Village Hall

Everyone Welcome

Free hot and cold drinks and cakes will be provided. Please bring a plate of
food to share (no china or glass plates please). The street will be decorated
in red, white and blue. and you may wish to wear something in these colours.
Music from the last 60 years will be played and there will be old-fashioned
games for children. Harry Deacon has kindly offered to make a “Jubilee” cake
and there will be a formal cake cutting ceremony.
Mugs, designed by Andre Ellis, will be given free to each child living in the
Parish, so please ensure that your child is registered via the form in last
month’s Gazette or by phoning Wendy Elliot on 290432. Additional mugs will
be available for sale on the day.
Andre has kindly offered to hand over the original artwork and this will be
auctioned by sealed bid in aid of charity. Further information will be given
at the party.
In case of rain, the party will be moved into the Village Hall but it may not
be possible to accommodate everyone, so please bring wet weather gear and
an umbrella if rain threatens.
If you need transport to and from the event, please contact Christine
Whitehorn (291234) or Moira Hurst (290257).
For any queries or offers of help, please contact the organizers via Wendy
Elliot on 290432 or at wendyandderek@tiscali.co.uk.

By Andre Ellis The End.
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*PETROL
*MOTs
*TYRES
*REPAIRS
*SERVICING
*PARTS
*ACCESSORIES

Coach Hire 11-53 Seats

Tel:  01326 280235
 01326 562345

St Keverne, Helston, TR12 6RJ

ZOAR GARAGES LTD
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10TH  MAY – COD  6.30 – 8.30 PM
**KeithJohnson 11LBS 9 ½ oz 2003 **Tommy Phillips 5LBS 11oz 2011

24TH  MAY – FLATFISH
Jeff Lee (Plaice) 2LBS ¾ OZ  2011 ** Jamma Phillips (Plaice) 2LBS 2OZ 2010

7TH  JUNE – POLLACK
*Emma Lloyd 11lbs 11oz 2001 **Tommy Phillips 8lbs 12oz 2008

21ST JUNE – WRASSE OPEN, BEST SPECIMEN to win
*Martin Lloyd (CUCKOO)1lb 4¾ oz 2004 **Tommy Phillips (CUCKOO)1lb 1¼ oz 2010
*Arthur Coupland (BALLAN) 5lbs 6½ oz 2006 **Jamma Phillips (BALLAN)4lbs 3¼ oz 2006

5TH JULY GARFISH
Keith Johnson 1lb 10oz 2006 ** Peter Falkner 12 ¾ oz 2003

19TH JULY – BULL HUSS / LSD, BEST SPECIMEN to win
*Joe Casley (B H) 14lbs 3 ½ oz 2010 ** Tommy Phillips (B H) 11 lbs 5 ¼ oz 2007

*Richard Williams (LSD) 3lbs¼ oz 2011 **Jamma Phillips (LSD) 2lb5¾ oz 2010

26TH  JULY – CONGER
*Rob Evans 31lbs 15oz 2011 ** Tommy Phillips 12lbs 13oz 2011

2ND  AUGUST - GURNARD
*Pat Hayes 1lb 15oz 1999 **Ryan Mitchell 1lb 1 ¼ oz   2004

16TH  AUGUST – MACKEREL
*Dave Rogers 1lb 11 ¾ oz 2002 **Roxanne Hosking 1lb 3 ¾ oz 2003

SUNDAY 19th AUGUST - SHARKY’S CUP   12 – 6 PM
30TH AUGUST – BASS 6pm – 8pm

*Ian Mitchell 5lbs 12oz 2004 **Jamma Phillips 3lbs 11 ¼ oz 2009

FOLLOWED BY PRESENTATION OF CUPS
*Senior record **Junior Record

All competitors to assemble off the Cove and wait for Steven Holyer to sound his
horn to start. In case of bad weather the competition will still be considered to be
running until a group decision is made on the beach at 6pm. Please enter the
competition with Norma on the beach before fishing commences. Cheers and
good fishing! Sarah Stephens



26

Bragatanga

Afternoon picnic with Cadgwith Jazz
Evening:

Criminal Suspects

BBQ and Refreshments
Maypole Dance

Raffle and Side Shows
:

The Ducks
The Neutrons

LICENSED BAR EACH DAY

Local Fine Ales!
Hot food available
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I see we are getting nearer to the date of our
May/June Festival! We still seem to be
rather short of volunteers to help us run this
important community event. As I wrote last
month, it takes a lot of people to make this
event run smoothly. For the most part, it’s
not hard work, or particularly time-con-
suming, and it is an enjoyable way to spend
a few days.

· We need something like 20 people to
put up the marquee. I guess elements
of this job could be described as “hard
work”, but most of it isn’t – it just needs
a lot of people. We usually do this on
the Friday evening, starting from about
5pm. The main task that needs the
“manpower” is getting the main frame
and roof of the marquee in place, and
that doesn’t take too long if there are
enough of us! Once that is done, there
are smaller tasks like putting up the
side-walls, and setting out the wind-
breaks that act as fences to stop
people falling over the guy ropes.

· We need a couple of volunteers to
make sure the kitchen and toilets are
as clean and tidy as we can in the old
pavilion.

· We need help on the Saturday after-
noon to make sure the bar is all set up,
stocked and prepared for the evening.
Also, there needs to be someone
watching over the bar until it opens.

· We need a team of 4-6 people to staff
the bar on the Saturday evening. It will
probably only need 1 person at a time
(although it is better with 2) for the first
couple of hours, until it gets busy, then
2 people with another available to help
for the rest of the evening..

· We need a couple of people to spend
about 1/2 hour at the end of the

evening to tidy up. It doesn’t take long
to go round with a black bag collecting
empty glasses and other rubbish. All
the bar stock needs to be packed away
and taken off site at the end of the day
(We don’t store anything valuable, or
drinkable, in the pavilion!)

· Same again on Sunday, but starting at
lunchtime, and not needing as many
people to staff the bar.

· And again for Monday.
· Also on the Monday, we need people

to set up for the Fun Day, fetch tables
from the Village Hall, put up bunting,
set up side shows and stalls, etc. etc.

· As in previous years, we welcome
anyone who would like to pitch their
own stall in the marquee or outside –
just contact us to arrange it.

· We need people to volunteer to super-
vise various side-shows. Ideally we
need sufficient that nobody needs to
look after any activity for more than 1/2
an hour or so, but this does need
plenty of volunteers – the more there
are, the easier it gets!

· A few days after the dust has settled,
we need another army of volunteers to
take the marquee down again. This is
easier and quicker than putting it up!

That’s the main jobs that I can think of – I’m
sure there are more, but it gives an idea of
what is involved. Again, the more volunteers
there are, the easier is all becomes, and the
more we can all enjoy the event! If you
would like to help in any way, please contact
myself, Ali Russell, or any committee
member – we would be most pleased to
hear from you!
Many thanks,
Mike Fleetwood, Chairman

Recreation Ground News
   www.facebook.com/GradeRuanRecreationGround
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THE OLD
CELLARS

RESTAURANT

Licensed restaurant
Open daily

Daytime Snacks & Light Meals
Evening Meals on

Thursday, Friday and Saturday
Takeaway menu

Fresh Seafood a Speciality

(01326) 290727

CADGWITH COVE
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Ruan Minor Footbal l
Club  News

Ruan Minor is still in second place in Division
4 of the Trelawney League, behind Wendron
United 3rds and just ahead of Mawnan
Reserves. The last game of the season will
be played on 1st May, so we hope the team
will manage to hold onto their position for the
next few games.
Results since the last Gazette:
17/3 3-2 Away v. Goonhavern Athletic Res
24/3 3-3 Away v. Redruth United Reserves
31/3 1-2 Away v. Porthleven Rangers
10/4 4-4 Away v. Gulval Reserves
As mentioned last month, Lew, who has
done such a great job building up the
team and achieving success in the
League will be stepping down at the end
of this season. Please contact me if you
know anyone who would like to take over
managing this successful team.
Moira Hurst

JONATHAN CARE

PLUMBING & HEATING

OFTEC TECHNICIAN

Oil fired central heating

Boiler installations, service and repair

Underfloor heating

All domestic plumbing

Reliable, local service - we guarantee
to return your call promptly

01326 231987 or 07791 079002

Penvounder, Manaccan, Helston.
TR12 6HR
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News & Mags

Gifts & fancy goods

Off licence & Local
Ciders

Large Range of
Quality Wines

Confectionery

Fudge & Biscuits

Roskilly’s Ice Cream

Gwavas Cream and
Yoghurts

Lotto

Friendly staff

Freshly Ground
Coffee

Cappuccinos

Steps General Store
The Square, The Lizard, Cornwall. TR12 7NJ

Tel/Fax: 01326 290427  jhallerton@yahoo.co.uk

Opening Hours
 Monday - Saturday 7.30 a.m. - 5.00 p.m.
 Sunday  9.00 a.m  - 4.00 p.m.

Hours extended during busy periods

Lizard Cars
Private Hire / Taxi
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 Well March was one of the warmest
on record and dry also. April has carried on
that theme although, as I write this, the fore-
cast is to rain all night  and return again later
in the week with gales so there was reason
not to be up to date with all your gardening
jobs. As usual I am like the cows tail, all
behind. My excuse is that the weather has
been so good that I thought I couldn’t waste
the time in the greenhouse as the weather
will change at any time; therefore I have
been doing things outside. It is amazing how
you can find excuses for anything.
 May is just about the busiest month
in the gardening calendar, so what you read
here are just a few ideas and by no means a
comprehensive list. I will start in the vege-
table garden. The soil is warm enough to
germinate most seeds without protection
now. So it is the ideal time to make your main
crop sowings. Carrots are always a favourite
with most people - nothing tastes better than
some tender young fresh roots straight from
the garden. But the big menace with these
vegetables is the dreaded carrot root fly. The
books will tell you that these little devils fly no
higher than 18 inches (45cm) above the
ground, so therefore you only need barriers
that high and your roots will be problem free.
Well I will tell you that that is rubbish - I have
grown them three feet above the ground and
more and still get problems. Your only hope
is to grow them in ground that has not grown
anything from the carrot family for a year or
two, then sow your seed and immediately
cover the area with horticultural fleece or
better some kind of frame with viromesh
attached. You need to use products like
these because the flies are so small they will
get through other barriers. You can grow
varieties like Resistafly or Flyaway which
both show some resistance and taste good
also. But the seed companies do recom-
mend sowing a standard variety with them,

these act as a sacrificial lamb. This is all well
and good but how many people can afford
the space to write off a row or more of
carrots. The fly problem is not just in carrots:
it also affects parsnips, parsley, celery and
celeriac.
 May is the time to plant your main
crop of Runner beans. They are thirsty
hungry plants so dig a good trench and fill it
with well-rotted organic stuff, be it garden
compost or farmyard manure; add some
fertilizer and backfill the trench. Put up a
strong framework for the beans to grow up,
then plant the seed. Lay the seed out on the
surface of the soil at the recommended
distance along the row, then push them in
the ground with your forefinger to a depth of
your second knuckle.
 The end of May and beginning of
June was always the traditional time to plant
out your summer bedding displays. This
seems to have moved forward now and
bedding is sold from early April - this is too
early but they hope that you will come back
for more when that lot dies or just becomes
stagnant. I have no problem with people
buying it, as I do for various reasons, but you
must be aware that it will need protection
from the cold nights and cold winds, it does
not necessarily need to be frost to do the
damage. If you want to have displays ready
for the Jubilee celebrations on the early June
bank holiday weekend, these are the plants
that you need to buy now and then grow
them on in larger pots and give them the
protection of a greenhouse. Heating will not
be needed but plenty of ventilation during the
day is required. Red white and blue is the
colour scheme of the time, so some ideas for
plants that you may well get to flower for the
first weekend in June are lobelia (Crystal
Palace), Bacopa, Diascias, perennial type
Nemesias, Surfinia petunias, Zonal gera-
niums, fibrous rooted begonia( red devil) and

Cont…
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Bar Open from 5pm – 11pm Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday

12noon to Close Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday

 Restaurant open for lunches and evening meals

Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday 12-2.30pm and 7pm-9pm

Please call in or look on our website for our

Forthcoming Events Schedule

All ingredients sourced locally and freshly cooked to order

Booking advisable  -  Tel: 01326 290662

www.witchball.co.uk

Come and join us for a friendly pint and warm by the log fire
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salvia (firecracker).
 The trouble with pushing plants on
like this means is that they are less likely to
flower so deep into the season. There are
lots of other bedding options you can try with
different colour schemes and you can plant
these later as space becomes available.
Gaps are likely to come as your spring bulbs
die back. Don’t be tempted to get rid of the
leaves too early as this will reduce the flow-
ering next year. If I have bulbs in the flower
beds, I like to mix up some garden compost
with spent compost from old tubs and
hanging baskets and a bit of fertilizer, put this
on top of where the bulbs are, then plant your
summer bedding in this. This gives a bit more
working depth of soil and so protects the
bulbs. which seem to work their way up in the
soil level.
 Your camellias will have just about
finished flowering, so now is the time to do
any pruning if necessary. Camellias need not
to be pruned as a matter of course. Pruning
is only carried out to shape the bush; you can

be harsh if you need to be, but you will lose
the flowers for a year or two if that is the route
you go down. Also, look over the bush to see
if there are any seed pods set - they are
glossy green, red to brown and somewhat
medicine ball shaped. Remove these pods,
as it is said that leaving them on can reduce
next year’s flowering by 40% or more. They
will produce viable seeds if you want to have
a go at growing something new and different,
but they need to be sown as soon as the
pods ripen and crack open. Be prepared for
a long wait as the seeds may take a year to
germinate and many more years will pass by
before the plant is mature enough to flower.
 While you have your secateurs in
hand. you can prune those early spring flow-
ering shrubs like Forsythia, Ribes (flowering
currant) and Viburnums. As usual, take out
about a third of the oldest most mature stems
and branches, and then trim to a pleasing
shape. This encourages the bush to rejuve-
nate itself but you should still have flowers
next year.
 The onions that I have been
growing for those of you who wish to have a
go at the novice class in the show this year
will be ready this month. If you want some.
please contact me and I will get them to you.
Make sure you prepare the ground well, as
you will find that all the supplementary
feeding that you give it will never surpass
previously dunged ground. I certainly found
that last year, when I grew my onions in an
area that I filled with chicken manure during
the winter. The next autumn I had some of
the best onions that I have produced in that
garden and we are still eating them as they
kept really well.
 What else will I be doing this
month? Well, I will keep sowing lettuce,
radish, beetroot courgettes, and French
beans - really just about any vegetable. I will
keep mowing the grass, plant up hanging
baskets and tie in my sweet peas on a twice
weekly basis. Thank goodness for the light
evenings. Make sure that with the warmer
times in May you enjoy your garden as well
as your gardening.

Gardening, cont.

CORNISH GARDENING
SERVICES

PAUL WILLIAMS
All general garden maintenance

Lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Light/heavy strimming
Pruning etc.

Basic DIY
Free quotations

Call Paul on:
Home: 01326 241960
Mobile: 07749 815358
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In the cove
Open May to October
Weekday afternoons

from 3.00 p.m.
We use our many years of experience in

Cornish Fishing to bring you a wide variety of
the best local produce.

We provide recipes and advice.
We pack insulated boxes

for you to take home.
We even sell lemons, cooking foil and instant

barbecues!

“The freshest fish I have ever tasted!”

Tel: 01326 290746
Mobile: 07960 714687

The Cadgwith
Fish Seller
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QUIZ NIGHT NEWS
Reg. Charity No. 225626

What a Quiz Night, what a battle!! February’s
contest saw the top three teams separated
by only one and a half points and only a silly
mistake in the Wipe-Out Round stopped one
of the other teams being up there as well.
Going into the Wipe-Out Round six of the
nine teams were in contention for the winners
slot and it certainly does not get much closer
than that.
At the death it was Cliffhangers who took
the Champions Crown by half a point from
Eclectic with The Mixed Bunch just a
further point behind. The Buccaneers got
the author and hero of ‘The Thirty Nine Steps’
mixed up and said the hero’s name was John
instead of Richard Hannay. It cost them
seven points and a place in the top three.
It was Phyllis’s turn to deliver a really good
Guest Round and it will be Jill Thomas who
does the honours next time.

After a cracking battle the final scores for
the night were as follows:
Position Team

Points
1st Cliffhangers 80.5
2nd Eclectic 80.0
3rd The Mixed Bunch 79.0
4th  The Buccaneers 72.5
5th O.T.T. 71.0
6th 6 Virgins and Jill 70.0
   The Motley Crew 70.0
8th Bob’s Band 60.5
9th Rumanites 56.5

Much to the dismay of all quizzers present,
February’s contest saw the nostalgic end
of an era with the last presentation of small
individual wooden spoons to the team
finishing in last place. However, everyone
soon cheered up when they learned that a
new trophy - ‘THE WOODEN SPOON’ -
would be
presented
each month
to the
‘Runners-
up with the
fewest
number of
points’! The
first presen-
tation of the new
trophy is pictured
with Roy Vivian,
captain of ‘Ruman-
ites’, becoming the
first proud owner of
the new prestig-
ious award.
Thanks for yet another great evening and
see you all next time
Quizmaster Dave.

Cadgwith Sound
PA Hire
Indoor or Outdoor events
Speeches/Conferences
Theatre productions
Weddings and parties
Bands/discos
Competitive rates, including setup and
delivery
Special rates for local community
events

Mike Fleetwood
291031/290365
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Rowing Slots from Cadgwith this Summer
Please see below the proposed weekly timetable of rowing from the cove, subject to
weather and any unforeseen (or seen) circumstances! We’ll kick off in earnest after Scilly
championships, so these slots to begin week of 14th May.
Monday     6:30pm Men, incl. newcomers
Tuesday     5pm U14s        6:30pm Ladies incl. newcomers
Wednesday  5pm U16s       6:30pm Men incl. newcomers
Thursday    6:30pm Ladies incl. newcomers
Friday…  Look out for posters advertising evening races in the cove
Sunday morning  Social crew
Forthcoming dates include our own event - Buller Day - on 11th August followed soon after
by  Buller Cup (evening of racing in Newquay) on 17th August. Our fundraising Wednesday
BBQs in the cove this year will be on 8th and 29th August. Those who haven’t paid 2012
membership yet, please pick up a form from the gig shed, and return to Emma George as
soon as possible.
Please get in touch if you would like to give rowing a go.
Rachel Holder, Secretary, 291052

CADGWITH PILOT GIG CLUB NEWS

Kelynack Cornish Fish
Proud suppliers of the best Cornish Fish

Collect your
FRESH FISH DAILY

MONDAY to FRIDAY MIDDAY
From Unit 2c, Willis Vean Industrial Estate,

Mullion
Tel/Fax: 01326 241373

Mob: 07974 141922
Email: kelynack.fish@btconnect.com
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Catersafe
Food Hygiene Training

If you are handling other people’s food, you will not be complying
with food safety law if you do not receive training in this area.

Training and optional examinations available for:

Committees/Clubs
Nursery/Playgroups/Schools

WI
Commercial outlets - Cafes/Takeaways/Pubs/Restaurants

Sarah Parnell
Registered Trainer

with the Chartered Institute of Environmental Health
01326 290796

Painters & Decorators
R H JANE & SONS LTD

Treworder, Ruan Minor, Helston TR12 7JL

Telephone:

01326 290043
01326 290464
01326 290700

Window Cleaner
The environmentally-

friendly way
using pure water

and the
Reach and Wash System

No chemicals!
No dirty rags!

Sarah Parnell
31 Glebe Place

Ruan Minor

01326 290796
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CHENPUMP UK LTD
THE PUMP DIVISION OF CORNWALL PUMP & MOTOR REWINDS LTD

WATER PUMP & ELECTRIC MOTOR SPECIALISTS
SALES, SERVICE & REPAIRS

BOREHOLES * WELLS * PRIVATE WATER SUPPLIES
SEWAGE PACKAGE STATIONS

SWIMMING POOLS * POND PUMPS * MARINE PUMPS
PH, UV, IRON AND UNDER SINK WATER FILTERS
PRESSURE BOOSTING * DIRTY WATER SYSTEMS

HIGH PRESSURE JETTING
SERVICE & MAINTENANCE CONTRACTS

ELECTRIC MOTOR REWINDS, SALES & CONTROL PANELS
SITE & FULL WORKSHOP SERVICE

24hr Penzance (01736) 330440
AARON BRAY 07973 120244
Aaron.bray@chenpump.com

www.cpmr.co.uk                                          www.chenpump.com
A family company providing a professional service

Branches also in St Austell & Plymouth

May Quiz
1. What was the first bird released from Noah’s Ark?
2. Which is mainland Britain’s most northern town?
3. In which forest is “As You Like It” set?
4. What is the “Old Lady of Threadneedle Street”?
5. A “Turks Head” is a type of what?
6. Which liquer is used in a “Sidecar” cocktail?

Answers to the April Quiz
1. What is the collective noun for Kangaroos?
2. What Home Guard Platoon does Captain Mainwaring command?

3. What is the largest prehistoric monument in England?
4. Which cabinet minister swapped his wife for his secretary in 1997?

5. What bird can swim but can’t fly?
6. Which father and son were Formula One world champions?
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Unisex
All services:

Cuts, perm, blow-dry, set, colour, etc.

Rebecca Langdon
01326 573556

City & Guilds NVQ 1, NVQ 2, NVQ3

Mobile Hairdresser

Western Australia. Keast Island, a long thin island which the then captain of the CAPE
DON, Ron Line, very much wanted to rename Line Island, had some strange attributes. The
most notable were the huge number of very large shells, all vacated by their long dead
occupants, that lay about on the beach. There are two of these in our garden in Cadgwith
now. The second was the ferocity of the spinifex grass that grew there, a trip ashore was a
painful experience and one’s ankles itched for days afterwards. The third was the odd
behaviour of the local sharks; they would follow anyone walking on the beach. Most people
did walk on the beach because of the spinifex. The sharks would get as close as possible to
eye up their hoped-for meal. Anyone thinking that they could ease the irritation for the
spinifex by paddling were very quickly dissuaded by a shark rushing in regardless of the
shallow water. I know of no other place where the sharks make their intentions quite so
obvious.

Western Australia, Kimberly Region. While the light at Degerando was being built the
builders camped out on the Island just above the high tide level. The light was on top of a hill
and a monorial to run equipment up to the light from the beach was being built at the same
time as the light. One of the mechanics, Fred Payne, rode the newly built monorail from the
light site to the bottom and fell off, breaking his leg. There was no chance of evacuation for
a few weeks so Fred was settled in an open tent with his leg splinted and there he waited.
He tells the story of the day when he was lying there reading his book for the fifth time when
a crocodile, at least twenty feet long, walked through the tent without taking too much notice
of him. The rest of the crew were up at the light about a quarter of a mile away and Fred
didn’t even bother yelling. He dined out on the experience for the rest of his life.
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Leggy’s Pasties
Opening Hours
Mon 9-1
Tues 9-1
Thurs 9-1 + 5 pm
Fri 9-1 +5 pm

Thursday and Fridays evening  bake at 5 pm.
 Can deliver locally.

Can open weekends for
events and celebrations. Telephone
 Christine and Sharon Legge

01326 290683 or 290274

Cooked or uncooked frozen
pasties made to order.
Place your orders in the morning.

We do various fillings and sizes.
Also cocktail pasties and
sausage rolls.

Gwelmor, Ruan Minor

J & L Garden Machinery
Repairs & Servicing

Proprietor: John George

Providing service and repairs for all makes and models
of petrol-driven garden machinery

¬Collection and delivery
¬Reasonable rates
¬Breakdown call-outs
¬No job too small

Tel: 01326 240617   Mob: 07790 276060
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Minutes of the March Monthly Meeting of the Grade Ruan Parish Council held in the Sunday
School Room of the Ruan Minor Methodist Chapel on Monday 12 March 2012 at 7.30pm

Present:  Councillors  P Collins (Chairman) J Trewin (Vice-chairman) R Curnow, W Elliott, P
Freeman, J Preston, C Cooper, M Alford, M Fleetwood, N Green, Cornwall Councillor C Rule and
two Members of the Public.
1. Apologies and Absence: no apologies were received.
 Councillor Codling was absent without apology.
2. Declarations of Interest:  there were no declarations of interest.
3. Public Time: on behalf of the residents of Mundy’s Field Mr D Gascoigne thanked the Parish

Council and the efforts undertaken by Councillors in addressing the various problems
regarding the Mundy’s Field Car Park. He also advised Sylvia Partridge was willing to volun-
teer to go to residents to collect contributions towards a planting scheme.
Concerns were expressed as to why the school bus is now turning at Glebe Place. Previously
the pick up had been at the bus stop. The children have been advised the bus could not turn
by the Chapel nor the School Hall.
The announcement by Cornwall Council to increase fees on burial plots was questioned.
Cornwall Councillor Rule advised the increase only applied to Cornwall Council owned
graveyards, none of which were in Grade Ruan Parish, although there is a separate scale of
fees set by the Church for Church burial grounds. Councillor Rule advised the fees were
being set to reduce the extent Cornwall Council subsidises churchyards.

4. Police Report: : PCSO J Berry sent her apologies but had sent a report which the Clerk read
to those present. [The report was printed in the April Gazette - Ed.]

5. Cornwall Councillor's Time: Cornwall Councillor C Rule reported Cornwall Council had set a
0% rise for Council Tax for the forthcoming financial year. She encouraged the Parish
Council to make applications to the Community Fund.

 She reported First had won the contract from Western Greyhound and assured the Parish
Council that Cornwall Council can monitor the levels of service on subsidised services
(mainly rural routes) but had no influence over commercial routes. It was commented that
the bus companies would only issue single tickets and not return tickets which was
disadvantageous to bus users.

6.  Minutes for acceptance: the Minutes of the February Monthly Meeting (having been circu-
lated) were proposed for acceptance by Councillor R Curnow, seconded by Councillor M
Fleetwood. These were approved by those present with two abstentions.

7. a. Planning:. PA12/00022 – amended plans - normal pruning works to all trees, crown raise of
roadside trees at Chylin, Ruan Minor by Mr Liam Hywel Williams.

 Two Members of the Public joined the Meeting.
 The Chairman proposed this application be supported, Councillor Curnow seconded – all in

favour.
 Councillor Green joined the Meeting.
b. At this point there was a deviation from the Agenda where a Member of the Public ques-

tioned what was happening with the School Bus. The Chairman updated on the information
that had been provided under Public Time and advised the land by the Chapel is privately
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Holiday cottage to let?
Cadgwith Cove Cottages

is your local friendly professional
holiday property letting agency.

We offer:
�  the most competitive commission rates around
�  excellent knowledge of the area
�  an office team always on hand
�  a desire to offer a good service to owners and visitors alike

Most of our visitors return year after year and so, if you have a holiday cottage, why
don’t you give us a call and we can give you information and advice with no obligation.

Debbie Collins
Tel: 01326 290162

e-mail: covecottages@aol.com
Website : www.cadgwithcovecottages.com

DAVID LEGGETT
~ METAL ARTIST ~

DISTINCTIVE STERLING SILVER
JEWELLERY

~~~~~~~
 ~ DESIGNS IN METAL ~

 ~ COMMISSIONS UNDERTAKEN ~

A SELECTION OF AFFORDABLE ITEMS
AVAILABLE

ALL DESIGNED AND MADE IN CADGWITH

CONTACT ME ON (01326) 291191
(Sorry - I don’t do repairs!)

INCOME TAX
CONSULTANT

Specialising in
completing accounts,
Income Tax returns,

VAT etc for individuals
and small businesses.

E M TOMLINSON
01326 241049
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R.E. Tonkin & Son
Funeral Directors

Family run & Independent

Professional but personal service

Providing Golden Charter
pre payment funeral plans

 24 Hour service
***

The Old Dairy, Lender Lane, Mullion, TR12 7HW
 Tel: 01326 240137 or 240752

owned and has been damaged due to buses turning on it and there is a potential claim for
damages. The Parish Council were advised although the contracted bus company had
spoken to the children about the change in the drop off points, there had been no written
confirmation or information supplied to parents.

 Mr A Ellis joined the Meeting.
 Councillor Preston advised the member of the Public of the meeting that had been held with

Western Greyhound where it had been agreed the buses would turn at Glebe Place,
although the school bus contract was with a different company. If the school bus was to
continue terminating at Glebe Place it was requested a bus shelter be provided and the
pavement area increased, or the parking restrictions around the school be rearranged or
enforced to utilise the turning area there. Cornwall Councillor Rule would make enquiries as
to where the school bus contract terminates.

c. There was a further deviation from the Agenda in that the Parish Council then considered
designs for commemorative Jubilee mugs designed by Mr A Ellis. Bone china mugs had been
sourced which could be printed with the proposed design at Mullion. Councillor Elliott had
organised an application form for the mugs to be circulated in The Gazette. The Chairman
proposed the Parish Councillors receive a mug as part of the Jubilee celebrations, Councillor
Fleetwood seconded. 7 in favour, 1 against, 1 abstention – the proposal was carried. Mr A
Ellis is willing to donate the original design to be raffled.

d. PA12/00773 – retrospective planning for two dormer and a velux window at Coth Lytherva,
Cadgwith, Ruan Minor by Mrs M Whitehead. Originally planning consent had been granted

Parish Council Minutes, cont.
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IVAN’S GARAGE
HELSTON

THIS MONTH’S HAND PICKED SELECTION OF PRE-LOVED CARS
SALE NOW ON

SPORTS SELECTION

2006 (56) VOLKSVAGEN GOLF R32 5 DOOR
In blue. Charcoal Leather interior, 6 Spd,
Manual, 40k, with full service history.

£12,999 £12,495

2005 (54) ASTON MARTIN DB9 6 SPD
TOUCHTRONIC, In California Sage with Parlia-
ment Green Leather and Mahogany Cappings,
2 Owners with FAMSH. £39,995 £39,795

2006 (56) MAZDA MX5 2.0i ROADSTER. In
Galaxy Grey. Facelift Model With the Bigger
Boot. 2 Owners with FSH, Only 21k with
history £6,999 £6,595

2004 (04) MAZDA RX8, In Galaxy Grey, Lovely
4 Seater Sports Coupe, Having Covered 52k
with Full Documented History £3,995 £3,595

2004 (04) MGTF 160 in grey with black
leather. Ltd edition with aircon, ABS, radio/CD
160BHP 35k with FSH only £3,495 £2995

2004 (04) FORD SPORT KA, in Black, 54k With
History at Only £2,995 £2,595 £2,295

BEST OF THE REST

2010 (10) TOYOTA YARIS TR 5 DOOR in Black,
1.3i with 6 spd Manual; G/Box, Air con, radio
CD, Alloys etc. O/O as new £7,995 £6,995

2006 (06) VAUXHALL ASTRA 1.4i in red, A/C,
Radio/CD, low miles £4,395

2006 (06) VAUXHALL CORSA BREEZE in Silver,
low miles only £4,395

2005 (05) RENAULT MODUS 1.4 16V in red
practical, economical family car, only 45k
with full History. Just landed at £2,995

2005(05) TOYOTA YARIS 1.3 5-dr ltd edition
in blue. Just landed £3,795

2004 (54) RENAULT SCENIC DCI120 (turbo
diesel) in silver, nice low mileage example.
Affordable family motoring £3,995 £2,995

2004 (04) RENAULT CLIO PRIVILEGE 5dr in
black. aircon, CD etc. £3,795

2003 (03) TOYOTA AVENSIS T3-X in silver,
lovely 5dr hatch value at £2,995

 2002 (51) HONDA CIVIC MAX in silver 5dr ltd
edition very clean £2,795

2000 (W) TOYOTA YARIS 1.3 TR in green tidy
3dr hatch bargain at £1,995

2000 (W) RENAULT LAGUNA SPORT in red
tidy family hatch £995

CUSTOMERS’ CARS

2000 (W) ROVER 75 in green superb 4dr
saloon good value at £1,995

2004 (04) VW GOLF TDI 3 DOOR, in Silver,
Bright example, with History £6,595

2001 (Y) FIAT PUNTO 1.2 3dr long MOT, tidy
first timer for £2,495

FULLY EQUIPPED WORKSHOP
 AND MOT CENTRE

Telephone 01326 221300
now for a friendly

professional service
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Bathrooms Complete!

√ Bathroom suites
√   Showers
√  Tiling ­ walls and floors
√  Leaking hot water cylinders
√  New taps
√  General Plumbing

Contact Dom Goldsack on

Home: 01326 290355
Mobile: 07580 444097

for this development in 1979 but had since lapsed. Attention was drawn to a new entrance
onto the highway that had been created. Councillor Trewin proposed the application be
supported, Councillor Cooper seconded. 8 for, 1 against. It was agreed the application
should be supported but comment that concern be expressed at the fact this is a retrospec-
tive application and do not wish this development to set a precedent. We also wish to draw
attention to the fact additional engineering works have been conducted in that a new
entrance to the publicly maintained highway has been made from the plot.

e. PA11/10743 – erection of extension and replacement roof to fire damaged house, replace-
ment windows, internal alterations and insertion of window on the north-west elevation,
re-roofing of studio building including raising the roof height, insertion of roof light and
replacement windows and doors at Trelugga, Ruan Minor by Mr N M Gardener. Councillor
Freeman proposed this be supported, Councillor Fleetwood seconded – all in favour.

8. a. Finance: copies of the financial report were circulated. The Clerk drew attention to the
s137 limit. Banks statements had not arrived in time for the meeting for the Clerk to
prepare a reconciliation.

b. Appointment of internal auditor for the financial year ending 31 March 2012-04-01. The
Chairman proposed Hudson Accounting be appointed as the Internal Auditor for Grade
Ruan Parish Council for the year ending 31 March 2012, Councillor Trewin seconded – all in
favour. The Notice of Audit had not yet been received from the Audit Commission. Clerk to
notify the Chairman when it is received.

c. Requests for donations. A request was received from the Ruan Minor Recreation Ground
Committee for a pledge of financial support from the Parish Council to assist in making

MULLION ANTIQUES
Antiques and Collectables

Bought and Sold

Always looking to buy old furniture,
old china, costume jewellery, gold

and silver items
including hallmarked gold for scrap -

top prices paid

Linda Wilkinson,
The Post Office,

Nansmellyon Road,
Mullion.

TR12 7DQ

01326 241302
Mobile 07887 955326
MullionAntiques@aol.com

Parish Council Minutes, cont.
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THE FRIENDS OF MINACK SOCIETY (F.O.M.S.)
A friendly local Society which promotes and keeps alive the series of Cornish Stories
written by Derek Tangye, which are collectively known as ‘The Minack Chronicles’
(nothing to do with the theatre!).

The books, which begin with their move to Cornwall in 1949, detail the efforts of Derek, a
Cornishman, and his wife Jeannie, at growing flowers, early potatoes and tomatoes high
on the cliffs above Lamorna Cove (early Good Lifers!). Their animals form a large part of
the stories, as do the creatures that live wild around them. The, at times, inhospitable rocky
landscape that Dorminack, their almost derelict cottage stands on, is described with great
passion. Derek wrote in every Chronicle how he looked towards the outline of the Lizard
and the winking light of the Lighthouse across Mounts Bay.
Although the books are now out of print, a selection of them can be found at ‘Tangye
Corner’ in the Lamorna Pottery. This year, being the 50th anniversary of the first Chronicle,
the Society has published ‘The Minack Chronicles Revisited’ which contains the first
Chronicle ‘A Gull on the Roof’ plus additional biographies, interviews, photos and area
history.
The Society enjoys Worldwide membership but is based in Cornwall.  Members receive a
thrice yearly newsletter, and enjoy an AGM held at The Queens Hotel Penzance in March
as part of a ‘Memorial Weekend’ programme of Minack linked events.
For further details of membership and the new book ‘The Minack Chronicles Revisited’
please contact – Gloria Townsin 01326 241745 or e-mail: gloriatownsin@uwclub.net

We are always pleased to welcome new members.
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grant applications towards the construction of a new pavilion at the Recreation Ground. It
was queried how this should be treated in the accounts, whilst it was being considered as a
commitment to a donation, if treated as a s137 payment this would have a significant
impact on the amount the Parish Council was permitted to use the s137 allowance for.
Clerk to clarify with CALC. Councillor Cooper proposed an initial pledge of £2000.00 at this
time towards the project, Councillor Elliott seconded. All in favour. Councillor Fleetwood
thanked the Parish Council on behalf of the Recreation Ground Committee.
Approval of payments as per schedule – Councillor Cooper proposed the payments itemised
on the schedule be paid, Councillor Fleetwood seconded – all in favour.

9. a. Matters arising from the Minutes: casual vacancy – an expression of interest had been
received from Mr A Humby. Councillor Cooper proposed Mr Humby be invited to the next
meeting of the Parish Council, Councillor Fleetwood seconded.,

b. Mundy’s Field Car Park – all offending vehicles from the Car Park had been removed. The
estimated cost for a barrier to limit the size of vehicles entering the Car Park is £1000.00.
Llawnroc Parking Services – there would be no cost to the Parish Council to utilise this
firm’s services but they would retain receipt of all revenues raised from releasing clamped
vehicles. It was agreed the situation would be monitored and reviewed in three months.

c. Play Area – the repairs to the fence are nearly complete. Councillor Elliott had made
enquiries about the surplus tower at St Keverne but had been unable to obtain any more
information.

d. Bus turning at Chapel – it was reported the bus is still turning at the Chapel, concern was

 Parish Council Minutes, cont.

Lizard Life Therapies
Christine Whitehorn HND

A local holistic counselling and therapy service to help
individuals, couples, families and groups

Counselling for:
� Bereavement and Terminal illness
� Domestic Violence, Rape and Abuse
� Victim of Crime
� Relationships and Stress
� Depression and Anxiety
� Counselling Fee: £25 per hour.

Therapies include:

Guided Spiritual Meditation Sessions
now available £10 (1 hour)

Relaxing Reiki Treatment only £20
(1 hour) or £10 (30 mins)

Superb Opportunity to learn Reiki -
Certified Training courses available

Come and visit The Snug. It is the ideal space to provide a cosy, safe and
totally private environment for your counselling and therapy time.

Call 07531 258588 for details www.lizardlifetherapies.co.uk
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Cadgwith Cove Inn
Cadgwith, Ruan Minor, Helston,

Cornwall  TR12 7JX
01326 290513

The 300 year old Cadgwith Cove Inn is right on
the coastal path and in the centre of the village of
Cadgwith. For centuries it has been the meeting
place of fishermen and their friends and is now
famous for its Friday Night Singing. On Tuesday
night there is a Live Folk Jam Session where every-
body is welcome to take part or just listen.

The Pub always has a great selection of ales, lagers
and wine and Italian Coffees. It has a great reputa-
tion for food offering fresh local seafood including
Lobster, Crab and "the Best" Fish & Chips.  Sunday
Roasts are very popular.

En-suite accommodation is offered with
stunning sea views.
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expressed at the damage to the road. The road is not adopted. It was suggested details of
the properties beyond the Chapel be obtained from the Land Registry to ascertain what
rights of way existed. The Chairman proposed this be done, Councillor Cooper seconded –
all in favour.

e. Diamond Jubilee celebrations – Councillor Green proposed a vote of thanks be recorded for
Cornwall Councillor Rule whose assistance in organising the loan of road closure signs for
the celebrations from Cornwall Council had saved a significant amount of money. A s16
road closure had been applied for from Glebe Place to the school. The Parish Council
expressed its thanks to Councillor Green for his work. On the day of the closure a ‘Chapter
8 approved person’ is required to erect the signs. It was thought a suitably qualified person
may reside in the Parish who could assist. The insurance policy had been checked and
everything appears to be in order. The committee is trying to get other organisations to
loan tables for the event. Is additional insurance required or is it more practical to
indemnify table owners against any damage should it occur? Councillor Green to enquire as
to cost. Councillor Elliott requested the Parish Council contribute £250.00 towards the costs
of the party. Councillor Cooper proposed this be supported, Councillor Trewin seconded –
all in favour.

 Councillor Elliott is attending a safety course on 15 March 2012.
f. Ruan Minor telephone box – the Clerk had emailed BT again and received no response. She

had also phoned but kept waiting and unable to get through.
g. Grassed areas in Glebe Place – Michelle Foster had emailed the Clerk to advise that she

CARPETS & THREE PIECE SUITES
SAFELY & PROFESSIONALLY
‘STEAM CLEANED’

With the ever-increasing cost
of carpets & upholstery,

it makes sound financial sense
to have them cleaned

Ring your local specialists

CLEANSWEEP
for a quote

01326 240936
21 Trembel Road, Mullion TR12 7DY

DENNIS ARCHER

CHIMNEY SWEEP

TELEPHONE:
01326 240936
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 C. M. BIDDICK
   ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR, RADIO & TELEVISION ENGINEER

   RESTORMEL, CHURCHTOWN, MULLION, CORNWALL  TR12 7BZ
   TELEPHONE: MULLION (01326) 240277

   FAX: (01326) 240277

FOR ALL YOUR ELECTRICAL REQUIREMENTS

Creda and Dimplex Storage Heaters ~ Cookers
Microwaves ~ Refrigerators ~Washing Machines

Tumble and Spin Dryers ~ Toasters ~ Kettles
Irons ~ Vacuum Cleaners ~ Food Mixers etc

Radio              Television              Video

    Torches and Batteries        Lamps and Shades

KUGGAR STOVES  (01326) 573643
St John’s Business Park, Helston

9am-5pm weekdays    9am-1pm Wednesday   10am-2pm Saturday

Closed
All Day
Sunday

Over 60 display
models including

VILLAGER

HUNTER

STOVAX

AAROW

JOTUL

YEOMAN

Glass
Supplied
For  All
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was unable to reply fully to all the issues that had been raised as some information was still
outstanding but she hoped to have everything ready by the end of March. She advised
initial estimates are that the grass cutting bill for the tenants on the Glebe Place estate will
drop from £4.53 per week to around £1.65 per week if the communal grass area is
adopted. It is important that any grassed area that goes right up to a tenant’s window is
not transferred unless absolutely necessary.  Yet the current area maintained under the
grounds maintenance contract includes the land directly in front of the bungalows at
number 7-14 Glebe Place.  (The land behind the bungalows is maintained by the tenants
themselves.) The system whereby rear gardens are maintained by tenants in bungalows
and front gardens are maintained via a service charge appears to be a system which goes
right across all the estates and Coastline is keen to consult further with tenants to
understand the reasoning behind it.

h. Planters for Mundy’s Field Car Park – further to a request from the residents of Mundy’s
Field for planters to be provided for the Car Park, this had been investigated and the cost of
suitable planters commenced from £50.00, the potential cost of buying enough planters to
have a significant impact could run to about £500/1000.00 plus these items would need to
be added to the insurance policy. It was commented that it was thought there was a
planning obligation to keep the Car Park as an open plan design. Councillor Cooper
proposed that planters should not be purchased for the Mundy’s Field Car Park, Councillor
Freeman seconded. 4 in favour, 2 against, 3 abstentions. Proposal carried. Councillor Alford
to report back to the residents.

Parish Council Minutes, cont.

cont….
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� Design & print
� Brochures/stationery
� Digital press facilities
� Full colour photocopies
� Large format Giclée printing

CHURCHTOWN, MULLION, HELSTON, CORNWALL TR12 7HQ

T. 01326 241341     F. 01326 241455     E. westcountry@clara.net

ART PRINTS
PICTURE FRAMING

www.artshomepage.com

BE

EF OFF THE HEATHOrganic Beef
off the Heath

 is naturally produced on
Kynance Nature Reserve

and adjoining land
from pedigree native

British breeds
Cuts of meat and

delicious pies available from:

  Ruan Minor Market
  Thursdays   or direct from         John Bosustow
  9.30-12.00pm                       01326 290580
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i. Affordable housing and s106 agreement – in respect of the s106 agreement Cornwall
Council had responded that the monies being held in respect of this would be held by
Cornwall Council as the planning authority and any interest earned would go to the
Council’s general fund. The funds had to be utilised for affordable housing. Councillor
Freeman proposed a working party be set up to investigate options for affordable housing
projects to utilise the s106 funds. Councillor Cooper seconded – all in favour.

10. Matters for consideration: the date of the usual monthly meeting for April falls on Easter
Monday. It was agreed the Meeting should be held on Tuesday 10 April 2012 at 7.00pm.
Councillors to gather at 6.45pm to meet with the prospective new Councillor.

11. Correspondence: [Letters and emails not listed here due to space constraints. The list is
available from the Editor.]

12. Footpaths, Environment and Treewarden: Footpaths – some additional funding had been
available in January. Some works had been done. Councillor Preston had referred various
items, paths 33-34 are currently unusable. Poltesco Lane – there are dips in the verge and
raised covers in the road. Councillor Preston to investigate.

13. In committee: the Parish Council meeting then went into committee.

Police Report: Report completed at 0900 hrs on Thursday 5 April 2012.

Please accept my apologies for not being able to attend the meeting this evening.
I am pleased to report that during March there were no crimes reported to the Police. This
compares with one crime for the same period last year.
Whilst the following crimes were not committed within Grade Ruan, I would like to bring them to
your attention. There has been the theft of two outboard motors from St Anthony. These engines
are a black Yamaha 40 and a grey Mariner 20 and were possibly stolen overnight; it would certainly
have taken two people to take the Yamaha engine. The third crime is that of a theft from 2
stoppers that were cut from an inflatable vessel at the Helford River. At this time it has not been
established whether this was a theft or criminal damage to the boat. All crimes are being investi-
gated.
If anyone has any knowledge regarding these thefts or notices anyone behaving suspiciously
please do not hesitate to contact the Police. If there are any suspicious vehicles in the area please
take a note of the registration numbers, this may take a few minutes of your time but could prove
to be a vital part of any investigation.
For information a Purple Mercedes E300 Saloon, Registration S319NLT was seen in suspicious
circumstances at Darthaven Marina, Kingswear about 2000hrs Saturday 31st March. If you see this
vehicle please contact the Police. Please ensure that your local maritime community are aware of
this vehicle. Please ensure your marine engines and boating valuables are safely secured.
Both Boat Watch and Farm Watch are up and running from Helston Police Station. These schemes
are run by myself and PSCO Jon Bell. If anyone would like any more information then please
contact us on the office phone number and leave a message 01326 555158.
If you have any crimes you would like to report please telephone 101, or should you have any
concerns which you would like to discuss please call me on 01326 555158, this is an answer
machine service, please leave a message and I will get back to you.
PC 5951 Dave Vaughan, PCSO 30053 Julia Berry, SC Chris Butterill, SC Tony Soady
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On that long ago first morning of Pentecost, Jerusalem was crowded with thou-
sands of visitors for one of the most popular feast-days in the Jewish calendar –
the Feast of Firstfruits, looking forward to the wheat harvest.

 In one small room of that great city, a small group of Jesus’ followers were
praying. There was nothing else for them to do: Jesus had died, he had risen, and he had
ascended to heaven, promising to send them ‘a Comforter’. They were left alone, to wait
in Jerusalem. And so they waited – on him, and for him.
 They were not disappointed, because on that morning the Holy Spirit came into
that small room like a rushing wind with tongues of flame, and transformed those
believers into the Church, Christ’s Body here on earth (Acts 2:1-21).
 Pentecost was not the first time that the Holy Spirit came to the world –
throughout the Old Testament there are stories telling of how God had guided people and
given them strength. But now His Spirit would use a new instrument - the Church.
 The Book of Acts opens with the preaching of the gospel in Jerusalem, the centre
of the Jewish nation. Within 30 years the gospel had spread throughout the northern
Mediterranean: Syria, Turkey, Greece, Malta... to the very heart of the Roman Empire:
Rome. The Church was on the move – God was on the move! He was calling people
from every nation to repent, turn to Jesus for forgiveness of their sins, and to follow him.
 God calls each one of us to do the same: to turn away from our wrongdoing, ask
Jesus to forgive us, and to follow him.
 So, this Pentecost (27th May) let the Holy Spirit set you free, inflame your heart,
change your life! Let there be a revival in God’s Church - Christ’s Body - here in this
parish and across the Lizard peninsular!
Revd Deirdre
01326 281178  deirdre.mackrill@btineternet.com

If you require information regarding weddings, baptisms or funerals, please
contact:
 Church Treasurer:
The Revd Deirdre Mackrill David Gascoigne (until further notice)
Tel: 281178 Tel:290536

The Revd Peter Sharpe

The Revd Peter Sharpe will be licensed as Priest-in-Charge of the Parishes of
St Keverne, St Ruan with St Grade, and Landewednack, on Wednesday 23rd
May, 7pm in St Keverne Church.  Everyone is invited to attend and to meet
Peter and his wife, Jan, as we all begin a new chapter in our church life.
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Roman Catholic Mass Times
Father John Richardson  01326 572378

St Michael’s Mullion St Mary’s Helston

Sunday 9am

Monday 10am

Tuesday 6pm

Wednesday 12.15pm at Culdrose

Thursday 10am

Friday 10am

Saturday 4pm

Holy Days 10am 7.30pm

Church Activities

Methodist Services
Rev’d Steve Swann 01326 240200

Service at 11.00 a.m. Each Sunday

May
Sun 6th United Methodist Anniversary Service
 Ruan Minor Methodist Chapel 11am
Sun 13th Holy Communion, St Ruan Church 9.30am
 Evensong, St Grade Church  6pm
Sun 20th Family Service, St Ruan Church   11am
 Evening Praise, St Mary’s Church, Cadgwith 6pm
Sun 27th Pentecost
 Holy Communion, St Ruan Church  9.30am

Church of England Services
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SURGERY HOURS
Ruan Minor Surgery - 290852
Monday 9am - 12noon
Appointments 9.10am - 11.20am

Tuesday 3pm - 5.30pm
Appointments 3.30pm - 5pm

Wednesday CLOSED

Thursday 2pm - 6pm
Appointments 3pm - 5pm

Friday 9am - 12noon
Appointments 9.10am - 10.40am

Mullion Health Centre - 240212
Mon 8.50-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm

Tue 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm

Wed 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm

Thu 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm

Fri 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm

Painters and

Decorators,

Paper Hanging Specialists.

Tiling

City & Guilds Advanced Craft Certificate.

30 Years Experience.Call Andy

07855 032991
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Hellarcher farm, The lizard

Jenny Lewis 01326 291188

www.hellarcherfarm.co.uk

LETHE PLACE, Cadgwith
Christine and Nick 01326 290541

letheplace@btinternet.com
www.letheplacecadgwith.com

chyheira, ruan minor

Chrissy and Nick Etchells 01326 290343
chrissy@chyheira.co.uk

www.chyheira.co.uk

The haven, ruan minor

Denise Wilson 01326 290410
denisewilsontr12@googlemail.com

www.cornwall-online.co.uk/thehaven-lizardpeninsula

New thatch, ruan minor

Tim and Moira Hurst 01326 290257
newthatch@btinternet.com

www.cornwall-online.co.uk/newthatch

CLAHAR DENE, ruan minor

Ali and Martin Russell 01326 290673

info@clahar-dene.co.uk
www.clahar-dene.co.uk



60

POST OFFICE and BUREAU DE CHANGE

EUROS BOUGHT & SOLD

Your local convenience store offering a
comprehensive range of groceries,
Off Licence, chilled & frozen foods.

FRESH FRUIT & VEGETABLES DELIVERED DAILY.

** Locally Sourced and Good Value Prices **

CORNISH MILK, CREAM & YOGHURT

ST KEVERNE BREAD

RETALLACK MEAT

COAL, LOGS, & KINDLING NOW AVAILABLE

Ruan Minor Spar Store
&

Post Office

Newspapers, magazines, stationery, hardware goods plus
DVD hire.

OPENING HOURS

MONDAY - SATURDAY 8am - 7pm
SUNDAY 9am - 1pm

Telephone number (for the shop and the Post Office):
01326 290138

jane.vowles@mypostoffice.co.uk


